
 

 

To: Town Meeting Members and Town Officials 
 

From: Vision 2020 Standing Committee and Task Group Chairs 
 Co-Chairs: Jo-Martha Glushko and Jane Howard  

Paul Bayer, Kathleen Bodie, John Budzyna, Joe Connelly, Andrew Fischer,  
Bruce Fitzsimmons, Jacob Friis, Mary Harrison, William Hayner, Gordon Jamieson,  
Elizabeth Karpati, Annie LaCourt, John Leone, Joshua Lobel, Gail McCormick,  
Charlotte Milan, Brucie Moulton, Cheryl Miller, Angela Olszewski, Stephen Ricci,  
Cindy Starks, Brian Sullivan and David White 
 

Date: May 16, 2011 
 

Subject: The Vision 2020 Report to 2011 Annual Town Meeting 
 
The Vision 2020 Standing Committee and its Task Groups are pleased to present the following  
report covering Vision 2020 projects and activities for Calendar Year 2010 as well as  
January-April, 2011.  The report can be found in three areas: 
 

- 2010 Annual 
Report, presents a short history of Vision 2020's 21-year existence and specific accomplishments  
for the year 2010 as well as the results and analysis of the 2010 Vision 2020 Annual Survey -  
Looking Ahead: Services & Revenues in the Balance: We Invite Your Input.   
 

- Appropriation/Arlington's Water 
Bodies Fund.  The recommended vote of the Finance Committee can be found in their 2011  
Report to the Annual Town Meeting.  
 

 
March 15, 2011 to the 2011 Vision 2020 Annual  Survey -Truth and Consequences; You Can 
Influence the Difficult Decisions - can be found in this booklet.  Twenty-one (21%) of Arlington's 
households responded to this survey in just six weeks, 3,079 on paper and 994 online.  This is  
the second year in a row with  more than a 4000 household responses, and the demographics  
page shows that respondents are well distributed across town. 
 
Focusing on the Town's anticipated deficit, residents were asked to make a single solution choice  
to each Town Department shortfall question. The options were Make the Full Cuts, Pay-As-You-
Throw and smaller cuts, 3yr Override and smaller cuts, or 5yr Override and minimal cuts.  It is  
notable that no department gathered "Make the Full Cuts" as a majority solution.  Additional  
questions asked whether respondents would raise revenues to offset the projected deficits by 3yr, 
 5yr or Pay-As-You-Throw solutions. 
 
Residents were also queried on their knowledge and use of certain advantages that come from  
living in Arlington with its convenient bicycle routes, many senior transportation services, water  
bodies and surrounding areas. 
 
Our report and these survey results, as well as further analysis by demographic categories, will be 
available on the Town website at www.arlingtonma.gov/vision2020 . 
























